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At the November 1, 1956, meeting of the Mineralogical
Socilety of America, the possibllity of formings an International
Union of Mineralogy was brought up. After a discussion, it was
riwoved and seconded that the president appoint a committee to in-
vestisate the possibility of forninsg an International Union of
Hineralozy. The notion was unaninously passed. I had the in-
pression that the unaninous passage was not a trivial act bub
really reoresented the concurrent decisions of all the indivi-
cugls present. :

There seem to be several reasons why the nmineralogists
et this time arc so nuch interested in an International Union of
Mineralogy. TFor some years there has been an International Union
of Crystallography. This is a successful and strons union and
holds a congress in a different country every fhree yoars. Since
this Union is contered around crystallogsraphy, it naturally nays

L
1ittle attention to mineralony as such and, in fact, it can
hardly pay nore attention to it becuuse its ncetings are already

so crowded that it is not uncoiwion to hold three simultaneous
sessions. A conparatively nminor meeting of this Unlon was held

at udrid this »ast April, and although the neetins vias not well
npublicized, it was overcrowded, and there were indeed three siuule
taneous sessions on crystallosraphy. This year, there vias also
held the Tuwentieth Internetional Geological Congress. This was a
very well attended meeting and it had no time to devote to niner-
alozy.

The occurrence in one year of these tvo congresses con-
cerned with sciences close to mineralosy, yet onitting mineralogy,
indicated to uvineralogists that they are wvithout international
orzanization.  In ny opinion this realization was behind the uneni-
ous vote to investigate foriiing an International Union of Ilineralony

It is the functlon of this committec to consider the pos-
8ibility of fcrming such a Union. I invite cach of you, therelore,



to send me your comments on this subject, to reach me not later
than 1 February 1957. When these comments are roeceived, I will
make digests of them and distribute these to the entire conmit-
tee for further consideration. It seems to me thut if this com-
mittee concurs with the Society wnleh appointed it that it is
desirable to attempt to form an International Union of llinera-
logy, that we should iswediately procede to communicate as a
conc:ittec vwith the several mineralo:ical societies of the vorld
eskins for their recetion to this suggestion. If the reaction
is favorable, presumably the several societies cen send delegutes
to a meeting %o consider the nature and scope of a Union.

It nar be thut sufficient action can be teken by the
several socieiics in advance of the meeting of the Fourth Con-
gress of the Internctional Union of Crystallography in Moutrecal
July 10-17, 1¢$57, so that delegated members of these societies
attending the Internctional Union of Crystallography Congsress
can hold a preliminary meeting concerned with a possidle Union

of Mineralogy.

Please let me have yowr thoughts on these matters as
soon as possible and in any event, not later than 1 February 1957.

Sincerely yours,
s
o CM/% .ot T A
11. J. Buergsr
Chairnan



